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the 

I heard Eric Burden and the 
Animals sing òI'm just a soul whose 
intentions are good. Oh Lord, please don't let 
me be misunderstood.ó They sang that in 
1965.  That tune is in my head every 
time I open my mouth in a homily or 

some other venue which I try explain something, or 
when I write a bulletin article.  However, I realize that 
there are just times I will be misunderstood.  It comes 
with the territory with being a priest. It is typical of 
the press to misunderstand and misinterpret what 
Pope Francis says or what Archbishop Nienstedt says. 
 

For me, the recent case in point when I delivered my 
homily of the Solemnity of the Assumption of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary, stating that the Assumption is a 
dogma of the Church.  Then I went on to explain the 
difference between dogmas and doctrines using the 
examples of the Churchõs teaching on abortion and 
contraception as doctrine.  I tried to explain the levels 
of doctrine and dogma, that we are called to accept, to 
follow, and to obey each one. But trying to explain that 
there is a different level of acceptance with dogma and 
doctrine. However, in doing so, I was approached by 
someone saying that I left people confused about the issues 
and people might have misinterpreted that I was saying that 
it was okay to be for abortion and contraception.  I definitely 
was not saying that, but I could see how that it might 
have been misinterpreted and misunderstood. 
 

There are some who interchange the word doctrine 
for dogma and the whole Catechism of the Catholic 
Church is dogma.  That is an error.  What is true is that 
as Catholics, we must obey every word out of the 
Catechism, dogmas and doctrines alike to be in 
communion with the Church.  Then again, what is the 
difference if the result is the same, that we have to 

obey?  The difference is in the level of belief.  All dogma 
has to do with divine revelation.  Examples are: Jesus is 
Lord; Jesus real presence in the Eucharist; the 
Immaculate Conception, the Assumption, the 
Resurrection, etc.  If you do not believe any dogmas 
with all your mind and heart, then you have to ask 
yourself the question about why you are Catholic. 
 

Doctrine has more to do with living the life of faith, 
living out the call to holiness.  I used abortion and 
contraception as examples.  Make no mistake, if one 
practices or actively advocates these and other actions 
that are against Church teaching, that person is not in 
communion with the Catholic Church.  Unlike dogma, 
the level of acceptance is a little different.  Secular society 
and pop culture advocating practices that are against 
Church teaching try to cast doubt about our teachings 
and doctrines.  There are people who struggle with these 
issues, not having a clear understanding of why the 
Church teaches the way the Church teaches.  Their hearts 
go out to those who find themselves in certain situations 
that are against Church teaching, with an illogic that 
would say if we stand up for Church doctrine, we must 
hate those folks, thus casting doubt.  We see this played 
out in the debate about same-sex marriage.  It is illogical 
to say that if we stand by Church teaching, that must 
mean we hate gay people.  That is not true because it is 
illogical. But advocates for same-sex marriage get away 
with that claim. The point is that having doubt and not 
having a full understanding of all the doctrines of the 
Church does not put us out of communion with the 
Church as long as we accept the teachings and trust that 
the Church got it right.  Rejection of Church doctrine is 
not an option. 
 

Have I made myself clear? òI'm just a soul whose intentions 
are good.  Oh Lord, please don't let me be misunderstood.óñTB  
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. Å P.O. Box 367 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-4:00 pm 

Office closed for lunch 11:30 am-12:30 pm. 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 8 pm 
 

Deacon Kevin Downie 
     kevin.downie@gmail.com 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday       8:00 am (Latin) 
                    10:30 am 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stmarysnewtrier@centurylink.net 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  8:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  8:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
 

Weekdays  M & F -7:30 am & 1st Sat 8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 9:00-9:30 am 
 

Adoration:  Monday   8 am - 4 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  10:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  8:00 am 
 

Weekdays  T & F   8:30 am 
 

Confessions Friday 9:00 ð9:30 am 
 

Adoration: Tuesday ~ 9 am - 7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 

Rectory Phone:  437-5652 
School Phone:  437-2644 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  10:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  10:00 am 
 
 
 

Weekdays Tuesday 6:30 pm  &  
   Wednesday 9 am/8 am (non-school days) 
 
 

Confessions  Tuesday 6:00-6:30 pm 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  
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St. John the Baptist Church will celebrate 
the centennial of its church building on 
October 26.  Bishop Cozzens will join us for 
Mass, there will be a sausage dinner following 
with some historical displays and several 
tours of the church.  The school children will 
have a presence at Mass and elsewhere.  The 
building has received well over $200,000 in 
repairs in the past five years.  The actual date for the 
blessing and dedication of the church was August 30, 1914.  
Please plan to celebrate with the people of St. John the 
Baptist Church.  Plans are being made for promoting the 
event through the media.  If you wish to be part of the 
remaining planning ð and there is plenty to do ð call our 
office, 437-9030, to be put in touch with the group that has 
begun the planning.  Thank you, and happy birthday to St. 
John the Baptist Church in Vermillion next Saturday!  
Every few years I like to report on the overall statistics 
regarding the Catholic Church in the United States.  This 
information is provided by CARA, the Center for Applied 
Research in the Apostolate.  They have been gathering data for 
50 years, and providing analysis to help the Church respond to 
trends that are being seen.  As with most things, there is good 
news and bad news.  The following is excerpted from http://
nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2014/07/checkup-time.html 
with some editing.  It compares the data of 2014 with that of 
2000.  The full chart of data can be found at http://
cara.georgetown.edu/CARAServices/
requestedchurchstats.html.   
 

First the good news: Ordinations to the priesthood and 
seminarians preparing for this vocation are up. Ordinations 
have increased by 12% since 2000 and the number of 
seminarians enrolled has increased by 5%. Yet the strongest 
growth among the clergy is in the number of permanent 
deacons who have gone from 12,378 in 2000 to 17,464 in 2013 
(+41%). Essentially the Church now has enough deacons to 
have about one in every parish. (although they may not be 
evenly distributed.)  The parish-affiliated Catholic 
population has grown by 11% and the self-identified 
Catholic population has grown by 7% since 2000. Overall, 
the self-identified Catholic population has added 5 million. 
A significant portion of this growth has come from foreign-
born Catholic adults which have increased by 4.4 million. 
CARAõs survey-based estimates of Mass attendance show a 
slight uptick from 22% attending weekly to 24%. With a 
growing Catholic population that means nationally the Church 
has seen the number of Catholics who go to church every week 
increase by more than 2.6 million since 2000 (+17%). 
 
 

Now for the bad news: The Catholic Church in the U.S. 
has experienced a net loss of 1,753 parishes since 2000  
(-9%).  Although ordinations are up these remain 
insufficient to maintain the population of priests due to 
retirements and deaths. Overall, the number of priests in the 
U.S. has fallen by 7,424 since 2000 (-16%). The number of 

parishes without a resident priest pastor has increased by 
653 to 3,496 (+23%). (We are part of that). The ratio of 
active diocesan priests to parishes has decreased from 1.2 to 
a precarious 1.0.  The number of religious sisters in the U.S. 
has now fallen below 50,000 after experiencing a 38% 
decline since 2000 (from 79,814 to 49,883). Religious 
brothers have experienced a decline of 24% (from 5,662 to 
4,318).  Fewer people are preparing to be deacons and 
professional lay ministers 
 

Catholic schools continue to face challenges with a net 
loss of 1,496 primary and secondary schools since 2000  
(-18%). Enrollments have dropped by 478,938 (-20%).  
 

Baptisms of infants and minors have decreased by 22%. 
However, it is important to note some of this decline is in 
part related to fewer children being born. For example, 
there were 4.059 million births in the United States in 2000 
and 3.953 million in 2012. In 2000, the fertility rate in the 
United States was very near the demographic òreplacement 
rateó at 2.06 and is now well below this. U.S. population 
growth overall, not just among Catholics, is being fueled 
more and more by immigration.  Without immigration, the 
number of people in the US would be falling.   
 

The number of marriages in the Church has declined by 
41% since 2000 (from 261,626 to 154,450). Even the number 
of Catholic funerals is down 15%.  Fewer are converting to 
Catholicism, although much of this is related to fewer marriages.   
 

Since 2000, survey-based estimates of former Catholicsñ
those raised in the faith who no longer self-identify as 
Catholicñhave increased by 14.1 million. This is equivalent 
to more than 900,000 per year and this would be slightly 
larger than the number the Church added in baptisms and 
receptions into full communion in 2012 (817,757).  While 
Catholicism still retains more of those raised in the faith 
than most other religions in the United States the losses are 
very significant and many of those interested in New 
Evangelization to focus on about 32 million former 
Catholics now residing in the United States.  Some of this 
loss may be related to fewer young Catholics being enrolled 
in Catholic schools. It is assumed by many that the 
Catholics not enrolled in Catholic schools are participating 
in parish-based religious education, but this is not the case 
as the numbers enrolled here are also down 24%.  
 

This checkup gives the Church a lot to work on.  With 
unemployment declining and the economy continuing to 
recover we may expect to see increases in marriages, births, 
and baptisms. It is also important to note that globally the 
Churchõs charts look very healthy with broad indicators of 
growth. 
 

Going to the State Fair?  Stop in at the MCCL Booth 
(Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life). They have been 
the pro-life presence at the annual Minnesota get-together 
since 1970 ð before Roe v. Wade.  Their booth is on the main 
floor of the Grandstand Building.    

http://nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2014/07/checkup-time.html
http://nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2014/07/checkup-time.html
http://cara.georgetown.edu/CARAServices/requestedchurchstats.htm
http://cara.georgetown.edu/CARAServices/requestedchurchstats.htm
http://cara.georgetown.edu/CARAServices/requestedchurchstats.htm
http://nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2012/04/data-in-context-new-ordinations-and.html
http://nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2010/08/there-will-likely-be-fewer-catholic.html
http://washingtonexaminer.com/women-are-having-fewer-kids-and-demographers-dont-know-why/article/2549445
http://www.npr.org/blogs/codeswitch/2013/05/15/184232039/immigrants-to-be-largest-driver-of-u-s-population-growth
http://nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2012/06/reverts-catholics-who-left-and-came.html
http://nineteensixty-four.blogspot.com/2014/06/do-catholic-schools-matter.html
http://cara.georgetown.edu/CARAServices/requestedchurchstats.html


Find us on the web at www.stpiusvcf.org and 
connect with  Faith Formation and  

Youth Ministry on Facebook at 
St. Pius V Faith Formation & Youth Ministry. 

 

The parish is in need of a 
committee to assist Shawn 
Carpenter, our maintenance  
coordinator. The maintenance  
committee will consist of 5 
members. If interested, please 
submit to or contact BJ, our 
business administrator, your name 
and a set of skills you would be 
willing to bring to help with the  
maintenance of our church. 
 

The Archdiocesan Youth Day is 
Saturday, October 25. We will be 
taking a bus to the University of 
St. Thomas. Please contact Cindy 
Meyers AYM to reserve your spot. 
We have a limited amount of tickets! 
 

You can sign up 
to volunteer for 
the many needs at 
the front entrance 
of the church 
starting this weekend.  We are in 
need of a committee chair for our 
GAMES!!!  The children enjoy this 
part of our Fall Festival so please 
sign up at the front entrance of the 
church or call Sheryl Bauer at  
263-5304 
 

Remember:    We will no longer be 
using our Post Office (PO)  Box 
number for mail to St. Pius V. 
 

The Faith Formation calendars 
were sent to the faith formation 
families via e-mail this past week.    
They can also be picked up at all 
entrances of the church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A special thank you to Gerri Miller 
for taking the 9 boxes from the 
youth clothing drive and delivering 
them to Caring & Sharing Hands. 
 

Jim Bowen will be performing a 
recital with Noelle Noonan and 
Kathy Illa this Sunday, August 24 
at 3:00 pm, here at St. Pius.   
Selections performed will include 
musical theatre, opera and more. A 
free will offering will be collected 
at intermission. 
 

Hometown Market Saturday, 
September 27 from 9 am to 3 pm 
and Flu Shot  Clinic (9 am ð 11 am).  
If interested in a booth, there are 
still some available.  Contact Jenn 
Hensley at reinardy@yahoo.com or 
Cindy Meyers at 
stpiusvyouthfrontier.com  
 

St. Ansgarõs 
2nd Annual Fun Run 

is September 6 at 10:00 am.  All 
monies earned go to Feed  
My Starving Children Mobile 
Packing Event. 
 

Shepherdõs Center 
Cannon Valley Events: 

 J  Historical Jesse James Tour,  
       Saturday, September 6. 
  J  Ricky Nelson Remembered,  
        Saturday, October 18. 
        Featuring Matthew and  
        Gunnar Nelson 
  J  Washington DC Motorcoach  
        Tour, October 22 ð 30.   
Call 507-263-2136 for more details. 

 

SAINT  PIUS  V 4 

ST. PIUS V PARISH 
& COMMUNITY CALENDAR  

Saturday, August 23 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm Mass for St. Pius V Parish Family 
Sunday, August 24 
 8:30 am Mass for Leo & Florence ForssÀ 
Monday, August 25 
Tuesday, August 26 
 8:00 am Mass for All Children & Youth 
  as they prepare for another year of  
  learning at church and school 
Wednesday, August 27 
Thursday, August 28 
Friday, August 29 
 8:00 am Mass for all workers as we 
  Celebrate Labor Day weekend 
 8:30 amñ8:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, August 30 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm  Mass for St. Pius V Parish Family 
Sunday, August 31 
 8:30 am Mass for Nick & Joyce Lorentz 
  50th Wedding Anniversary 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 
With gratitude for all you have given in either time, 
talent or treasure your parish community is grateful. 
 

August 17, 2014 
Envelopes &  Plate .......................... .$3,587.81 
Assumption ......................................... $256.01 
 

Weekly budget .............................. $7,965.46 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Terry Beeson 
    507-263-2578  frbeeson@frontier.com 
Business Administrator:    BJ Peters 
    507-263-2578  bjpeters@frontier.com 
Parish Office:  507-263-2578 
Parish Secretary:  parishsecretary@frontiernet.net 
Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:   
Debbie Bauer  507-263-4680 spvff@frontier.com 
Associate for Youth Ministry:  Cindy Meyers 
   507-263-4800    stpiusvyouth@frontier.com 
Music Director:  Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:  Shawn Carpenter 
   507-263-2578  spvmaint@frontier.com 
Prayer Network:  Rosemary Pirrung 
    507-263-5321 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, August 30 4:00 pm 
Reader Bob Rahman 
Eucharistic Ministers  Deb Rahman, 
 Bob Wernimont, Bob Bidon, 
 Kathleen Mason, Val Dockter 
Ushers  Larry Hoffman, Jeff Dockter, 
 Regina Wernimont 
Servers  Vanessa Peer & Ben Villarrel 
Greeters Villarreal Family 
 

Sunday, August 31 8:30 am 
Reader  Ivan Edel 
Eucharistic Ministers Pam Beach, 
 Jennifer Hensley, Earl & Barbara Stodden, 
 Lisa & Connor Rohr 
Ushers  Bob Beach, Dustin Hensley, Bob Louis 
Servers  Emerson Ulrich, Erica Meyers, 
 Joseph Forsell 

http://www.stpiusvcf.org/


We thank the local businesses for 
providing us with The Catholic 
Reader booklets.  These free copies 
are available at the entrances of the 
church and we encourage you to 
take home and read. 
 

Save the date: 
Family ~ Rosary ~ Potluck 
St. Josephõs ~ Miesville 

2nd FridayñSeptember 12 
6:00 pm 

We invite everyone in the parish to 
bring a dish to pass, pray the 
rosary and enjoy time with your 
friends and family.  There will be a 
movie for the kids and cards/board 
games for the adults.  More details 
comingñwatch for the flyer. 
 

 

 
Wedding Banns: 

 

August 29, 2014 
Josh Aman & Lissa Nord 

 

Electronic giving is as easy as 
making a phone call to the office.  It 
has been a convenient way of 
contributing to the parish for many 
parishioners.  If you are interested, 
call Patti at 437-3526.  Want to 
increase your monthly donation, 
again just call Patti. 
 

YOUTH CORNER 
September 

7 - PULSE team-Quarterly meeting 
       with St. Pius V team  
       11:45am to 1:15pm-St. Joseph's  
       Youth Room 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, August 30 6:00 pm 
Lector Rebecca Susag 
Eucharistic Ministers  Diane Illa, 
 Steve Engstrom & Julie Niebur 
Ushers  Mark & Marissa Fitzsimmons 
Servers  Clarisa Kramer & Claire McGrath 
 

Sunday, August 31 8:00 am 
Ushers Rob Bestgen & Steve McNamara 
Servers Greg Bourbeau & Anthony McNamara 
 

Sunday, August 31 10:30 am 
Lector  Kevin Weber 
Eucharistic Ministers Diane Illa, 
 Mike Otto & Richard Roche 
Ushers  Kocur Family 
Servers  Josie & Johnathan Jenson 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, August 24 
 8:00 am   Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for deceased of the Garbarino Family 
 10:30 am Mass for Joseph KocurÀ 
Monday, August 25 
Tuesday, August 26 
Wednesday, August 27 
 5:00 pm Mass for Jack RuhrÀ 
Thursday, August 28 
 8:30 am Mass for Dcn Frank J. SchneiderÀ 
 9:00 amñ6:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, August 29 
Saturday, August 30 
 3:00 pm Wedding Ceremony of 
  Josh Aman & Lissa Nord 
 5:30 ð5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for Melvin BirkÀ 
Sunday, August 31 
 8:00 am Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Phil & Ashley Simones 
 10:30 am  Mass for David AhlersÀ 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Terry Beeson  ext. 11 
                    stogie928@hotmail.com 
Business Administrator: Patti Brown 
 437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:  Cathy Roche 
     ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Associate Youth Minister:  Norma Berens 
     ext. 16  noberens@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:   Heidi Mace          
                    hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:  Nick Ries 
Custodian:  Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:  Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:  Rebecca Susag 

COLLECTION 
August 17, 2014 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $4,155.25 
Assumption ........................................... 628.00 
Electronic Contributions ............. $1,210.00 
 

Weekly Projection ........................$4,440.00 
This weekõs difference ................. +$1.553.25 
Projected year to date .................. $31,080.00 
Collected year to date.................. $27,543.33 
Under year to date ......................... $3,536.67 
 

Thank you very much! 

Faith Formation registration will 
take place after Mass September 6, 
7, 13 & 14.  If you would like your 
registration form mailed to you, 
please contact Cathy Roche at  
651-437-3526 ext. 24 or  
caroche@embarqmail.com  
 

Catechists needed for grades:  
4th, 5th and 9th.  Consider team 
teaching with a friend. Catechist 
Aides needed for most grades as 
well. Please prayerfully consider 
being a part of this important  
parish ministry. Contact Cathy 
Roche for more information. 
 

Save the Date: òCatechist In-
Serviceó Wednesday, September 10. 
More information will be emailed 
to Catechists.  
 

Students entering 9th and 10th 
grade will be receiving a letter in 
the mail next week regarding  
Confirmation orientation  
Wednesday, September 17.  

mailto:caroche@embarqmail.com

